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The history of the Community Action movement is rooted in the belief that the experience of poverty is of fundamental 
concern to all Americans, that we are all directly and indirectly impacted by the existence of poverty, and only when our 
most marginalized community members thrive can we all thrive. The persistent existence of poverty is morally and 
ethically wrong, and for 44 years the Community Action Partnership of North Dakota has worked tirelessly within our 
communities to support struggling families work to achieve economic independence.  

We know that despite our efforts, Black, brown, and Indigenous people in North Dakota make up a disproportionate 
amount of those experiencing low levels of social and economic well-being. This means that across the state our Black, 
brown, and Indigenous community members are more likely to live in poverty, experience economic insecurity, and that 
this reality impacts the wellbeing of us all. 

With the killing of George Floyd a few weeks ago while in police custody, racial inequities and the resulting social and 
economic injustices can no longer be decentralized in our efforts to eradicate poverty. We must make the connection 
between systemic racism and persistent poverty and recognize that as long as one of these systems remains embedded 
in America, we will not be able to fully eradicate either experience. 

Racism, whether individual, institutional, or systemic, is of fundamental concern to all Americans. We are all directly and 
indirectly impacted by the existence of racism. The persistent existence of racism is morally and ethically wrong. Only 
when our most marginalized community members are free from racism can we all thrive. 

Today, on Juneteenth, we are especially reminded of the historical implications of our words versus our actions. The 
signing of the Emancipation Proclamation formally ordered that enslaved people were to be freed. However, it was not 
until two-and-a-half years later, June 19th, 1865, that the news finally reached Galveston, Texas and the remaining 
enslaved people were freed. This disparate experience of freedom and justice continues today through enduring racial 
inequities.  

We at CAPND know that inequity and injustice will continue until our actions match our words. We are committed to 
establishing more meaningful working relationships with those representing and advocating on behalf of our Black, 
brown, and Indigenous community members to further embed racial justice in our work. Within our own organization, 
we commit to training staff, board members and volunteers on the pervasive issues of racial discrimination, like implicit 
bias and white privilege, which directly impacts our day-to-day work of eliminating poverty. 

There is no peace without justice and accountability. It is not enough to condemn racism. We must be actively anti-racist 
in all our pursuits. With the support of North Dakotan’s moved by the tragedy of George Floyd’s unnecessary death, the 
National Community Action Partnership, and CAP agencies across the country, we will continue helping people help 
themselves and each other. 
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